


February 3, 2010

Memorandum

To:
Keith Murphy
CC:
Steve McIntire
From:
Walter Peterson
Date:
2/3/10
Re:
Bellasera Guest Network
Last November I had a meeting with the maintenance manager at Bellasera Resorts regarding the upgrade of the WiFi network in order to improve coverage in certain areas. We proposed installing 18 new access points in inconspicuous locations within selected rooms; a rooms list is attached. Michael indicated that they would perform the mounting of the equipment along with the necessary cabling. The equipment was promptly ordered and it arrived in late December. I configured the equipment at my office and shipped it to Bellasera, where maintenance personnel performed the aforementioned installation.
On February 2, I arrived to complete the installation. Below is a summary of my findings:
· Cabling Issues
I discovered that the cabling had been done incorrectly and proceeded to work with Greg to correct it in four of the rooms. The radios in those four rooms are now functioning, and Greg is continuing to work on correcting the cabling in the remaining rooms.
· Ethernet Switches

I undertook reconfiguration of the Ethernet switches in the four mechanical rooms involved in order to allow remote administration.
· Battery Backup and Surge Protection

I noted that the equipment in these four rooms was, in most cases, plugged directly into electrical outlets without battery backup or even surge protection. It is recommended for the reliability and stability of the network that battery backup units be purchased and installed in these four rooms.
· Overheating Failures

I also noted that the fans in some of the Ethernet switches had either failed or were nearing failure (noisy fans). It is recommended that replacement of these fans be undertaken to prevent the failure of these switches due to overheating. 

Since the network is configured for remote monitoring, I can monitor the progress of the cable corrections. Once this is complete, we can undertake final testing. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. I can be reached at        239-699-4168, or support@cyberstreet.com.
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